





In February, the Premier appointed a group of Queenslanders
who are passionate about stopping cyberbullying of young
people. The Queensland Anti-Cyberbullying Taskforce is
chaired by well-known author and commentator, Madonna
King, and includes members with knowledge and expertise
in education, youth health and wellbeing, law, Aboriginal and
Torres Strait Islander communities, disability and families.

The Taskforce needs your help to develop a framework for
Queensland to help reduce cyberbullying of young people. They
want to hear from parents, carers, students, teachers and other
experts in schools. In particular, the Taskforce wants to hear
about your ideas to:

e Prevent or reduce cyberbullying.

e Support people affected by cyberbullying of young
people.

How to have your say

Email the Taskforce at
antibullyingtaskforce@premiers.qgld.gov.au

Upload your ideas as a submission on the Taskforce website
https://gld.gov.au/cyberbullyingtaskforce

Come to a public forum in twelve Queensland locations
including Brisbane, Cairns, Rockhampton and Charleville. For
information about forums visit the link below.

https://qgld.gov.au/cyberbullyingtaskforce

Everyone can be part of the stand against cyberbullying. Ms
King and the Taskforce members look forward to hearing from
you.

Peace and all good,

Mr Peter EImore
Rector

The Chaplain

Joining the debate about our boys’ use of

online activity, especially on social media, |

join with those in the mental health

professions in lamenting its constant

distraction. Incessant use of online, and

especially social media is the principle

cause of teenage anxiety and stress. This is

not to say that social media is bad per se,

as it is very unbalanced. It triggers that dopamine rush in that
part of the brain that says ‘be social, your life depends upon it.’
But then the brain never gets back the true feedback that it
needs - eye contact, body language, voice tone, and facial
expressions.

Imagine a vicious cycle where as parents you see your boy
depressed - some parents then become more protective and
keep their off-spring inside - where the boys spend even more
time on technology.

Research is clear, and the boys and parents have heard this
from our Sports Master - exercise, team sport, spending time
with other boys are all good for the boys. Could | also add,
playing chess, debating, music and going on camps (at Amaroo
it is an on-line dessert). It is salutary to see so many Paduans,
with their parent’s encouragement, involved co-curricular
activity.

You have heard this young generation referred to as ‘The
Fragile Generation” — what | call ‘the Camellia Kids’ - so easily
bruised by the slightest inconvenience. Certainly, parents seem
more protective of this generation, maybe for good reason,
though it is not as if there has been an outbreak of criminal
activity in our society. The phenomenon of the ‘helicopter
parent’ has been replaced by the ‘lawn-mower’ parent - my
son’s path to eternity must be totally smooth, freed of all
difficulties, challenges and hardships.

With good fortune, | spent my early years growing up a small
town in western N.S.W. After school my three brothers and
| rode our bikes around town, went swimming in the local
river, had our scrapes and fights, came home with bloodied
noses, and skinned knees. The band-aid was the panacea for
all these cuts and bruises. The only demand was that we were
home before dark. This toughening up was, | think, the key




ingredient in growing up, and in dealing with failure and defeat -
an exercise in resilience!

Attempting to shield our boys from words, ideas, and people
that might cause them emotional discomfort, | believe is no
way to raise strong young men. One of the great truths taught
by Buddhism, the Stoics, Hinduism and many other traditions,
is that you can never achieve happiness by making the world
conform to your desires. The famed Cistercian Monk, Thomas
Merton wrote, “Souls are like athletics that need opponents
worthy of them, if they are to be tried and extended and pushed
to the full use of their powers.”

It seems we now have a world that sanitises risk, knowing full
well that boys enjoy risks. We need to give these growing boys
the space to take risks. There are bad risks - binge drinking,
aggressive driving, drug taking, and bullying behaviour. With
parent and teacher modelling, the boys should take social risks
- meeting new people, making good judgments about the
friends they choose, and introducing them to different social
and cultural groups.

Dr. Jordan Peterson’s ‘12 Rules for Life: An Antidote to Chaos’
contains a hard lesson for us all. Life, he says, is suffering!
Hardship is inevitable, and life will always find some way to
make you feel resentful. But don’t complain about it, because
that will make it worse. Instead, find some reason to make life
worth it, despite that suffering.

In a world where nearly everyone gets prizes, narcissism is
on the rise, and we are told we are all very special, and it is
always someone else’s fault, Peterson’s words sound biblically
prophetic- you are not perfect, get your act together, take
responsibility for yourself and don’t blame others.

| hope that as our boys graduate as young strong resilient
Paduans, that they can proudly and solidly stand up, and others
can rely on them!

Fr John Boyd-Boland ofm

INTEGRITY

It is a great compliment if someone calls you a person of
integrity. It means that you are seen as a person who is honest
in his dealings with others, someone who can be trusted, is
consistent, and who is as good as his word. The person who
displays integrity has a degree of self-confidence, without any
humbug or arrogance.

There is a sense of dependability in such a person, with a
world-view that sees respect for others as fundamental - a
person of uncompromising morality. This is not someone who
changes his mind to get out of trouble, or just so others
can admire him. He keeps to his principles, and he is always
accountable to others for what he does. He will admit there
are times when he might make a mistake, but he knows he
must live by the consequences of the choices he makes.
He doesn't try to find excuses in order to justify poor and
immature actions.

You are indeed fortunate if you have friends that show
integrity.

Fr John Boyd-Boland ofm

From the Pastoral Care Team

Welcome back to Term 2

As | write this article, | share the emotion of many families in
our community who are also beginning to make school lunches,
iron school uniforms and pack school bags, after a very
enjoyable holiday. This preparation is a necessity for most
families with school age children and it is happening all around
Australia.

While some may view these tasks as mundane and a distraction
to the final stages of their weekend, they could also be viewed
as a signifier to the importance of pre-planning and daily
routines for success in our lives. A concept which is very
important for students at Padua.

Three of the first four weeks of this Term are punctuated with
four-day weeks. While this allows for ample student rest, quality
family time and in the case of Anzac Day, national reflection, it
also means that the importance of routine becomes paramount.
With an extra day off in these weeks, set your son up for
success by ensuring he establishes his weekly routines straight
away and maintains them through each of the additional
breaks. Further support this by encouraging the need for strong
daily attendance.

http://raisingchildren.net.au/articles/school_morning_routines.h
tml/context/591

House Cross Country Carnival

This Friday is the College Cross Country Carnival, held at
Hickey Park Stafford. The Carnival is a compulsory school day
for all students. Could | please ask that all families note the
following in relation to the Carnival:

e The Carnival will be split into two sections to
enable efficiency and maximise learning time.
Years 9-12 will be held in the morning (Periods 1
and 2), while the Years 5-8 Carnival will
commence at the beginning of Period 3.

e Students should wear their full House uniform, to
and from school, on the day of the Carnival. This
includes the appropriate College House shirt,
black College sports shorts, white socks and
spirit caps.

e As canteen facilities are limited, students are
encouraged to bring a packed lunch on the day,
with plenty of water and sunscreen.

It is anticipated that the day will be a great success. We look
forward to celebrating the day with presentations for all Houses
to be held at the College on Friday afternoon and students to
be dismissed at the normal time.

Uniform Expectations:

A reminder to all families about the following uniform
expectations in Term 2 of this year:

e All students should be wearing the College tie, with
their top button done up.




e College blazers are to be worn by Years 10, 11 and
12 students to and from school each day. They may
be stored or worn at each individual’s discretion,
after morning PC and before afternoon PC.

e All students are expected to wear either their fulll
College winter uniform or their full playing uniform to
AIC fixtures each week.

Raising Young Men Tip:

This week’s tip was inspired by the website below that
discusses effective family tips for raising young men. This
week’s tip is — Practice at home!

http://www.care.com

Make eye contact and smile! “Remind your son to walk into a
room, smile and connect with kids with his eyes," says Shamitz.
This also allows him to notice how others might be feeling.
"If there's a kid sitting by himself, tell your son to go talk to
him. Encourage your son to use social thinking skills to figure
out how other people are feeling." Explain the value of smiling,
especially if he's shy: smiles cheer up a room; smiles make
everything easier; and smiles boost moods.

Eye contact expresses sincerity and honesty and fosters
bonding between two people. It also helps build
self-confidence. However, "It could be really threatening to look
someone in the eye," says Senning. "Teach kids to look at the
nose. You can't tell and it's not as scary." Most boys giggle
when you suggest looking at someone's nose, so it's a great
way to break the ice and teach a critical social skill to last a
lifetime.”

https://www.care.com/c/stories/5203/10-tips-to-raising-a-gen
tleman/

Mr Ben Lowrie
Host Families required for Japanese Students

Please click on the following flyers to obtain further information
regarding being a host family to visiting students from
Jiyugaoka High School, Japan.

Formation

Dear Families of Padua
Happy Easter everyone!

There have been many words written and spoken about the
events of Easter. Indeed, the basis of the Christian story is
reliant on these events according to the teachings of St Paul
who was one of the great founders and missionaries of the early
Christian Church.

But sometimes the simplest statements can be the most
profound and enough and | offer them to you as our prayer in
this Bulletin to ponder.

Let us pray:

Christ has died. Amen.

Christ is Risen. Amen.

Christ will come again. Amen.
Amen! Alleluia!

2018 Franciscan Pilgrimage Fundraiser - Padua
budgy smugglers

Time is running out to get your Smugglers on!!l Padua budgy
smugglers that is! Have you ordered your pair yet?? Check out
the flyer in this Bulletin or the link below to place your order. This
offer is too good to refuse!

To order your budgy smugglers click on the attached link
to our school calendar below where you can confirm sizing
required and proceed to place your order via the online form.
All budgy smugglers $50.00 a pair.

http://www.padua.qgld.edu.au/news-and-events/school-event
s-calendar/detail/34544

Offer closes 4th May.

Term 1 Mission Focus - The Little King’s
Movement

Thank you to everyone who contributed and supported this
year’s 2018 Little King’s Appeal. We have raised over $12 500.
A great effort. A cheque for this amount will be handed over
to The Little King’s Movement at our next Assembly on 3 May.
The Padua Community has risen to the occasion, once again,
to help a worthy organisation do what it does for others in need.

Important April/May Date Claimers:

e 1 May - Grigg House Eucharist @ 6.30pm in Little
Flower Church

e 3 May - College Assembly

e 10 May - Yr 5 Mother/Son Evening with Mass @
6.00pm in Little Flower Church

e 16 May - Beirne House Eucharist @ 6.30pm in Little
Flower Church

e 17 May - Tabloid Sports

e 21 May - Yr 6 Grandparents Day with Mass @
9.00am in Little Flower Church

e 31 May - House Battle of the Bands
Term 2 Mission Focus - Franciscan Appeal

This Term we focus on our major mission focus which is to
help our friends in Timor-Leste continue their great work in St
Francis of Assisi College, Faterbeliu. The whole College task
helps us be part of the Franciscan story which is worldwide.
Timor-Leste has had a tumultuous recent past as the colony
of foreign powers. Through education the darkness of the past
is being swept away. Every student will receive his green
Sponsorship Card and is asked to collect some sponsorship
from family, friends, neighbours and workmates. PC Classes
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Teaching and Learning

College Diaries

From the beginning of this year, Padua introduced a paper diary
based for all students. The College diary is a communication
source for families, students and teachers. | ask that you please
ask to see your son’s diaries regularly as teachers may use
this as a communication source with you. In addition, students
are expected to enter all Homework in the College Diary and
Teachers will be checking this. PC Teachers will also be
checking the diaries regularly.

Parent Student Teacher Interviews

Parent Student Teacher Interviews for Term 2, 2018 will take
place on Monday April 23 from 3:45pm to 7:30pm and again on
Wednesday May 2 from 3:45pm to 7:30pm. These two nights
are provided to give parents the opportunity to meet with their
son’s teachers. Students are expected to attend the interviews
and should be able to articulate their learning in a particular
subject including their learning goals for improvement. Students
will be sent a Learning Attributes Self-Reflection form and a
Goal Setting form that should be brought to the interview.

Bookings were made available for both evenings on
Wednesday April 18 and can be made through My.Padua.
Bookings for each evening close two days prior.

Preparing for Parent Student Teacher Interviews
- Years 5 and 6
On Tuesday April 17, the following email was sent to your son in

Years 7 to 12 outlining what they need to do in order to prepare
for PST Interviews.

Dear Year 5 and 6 Students,

In the next week, your Class Teacher will be speaking
to you about your upcoming Parent Student Teacher
Interviews and what you need to do to prepare for them.
The PST Interview is an opportunity for you to be involved
in a discussion about your learning and because of that,
you will need to think about how you approach your
learning.

When attending the Parent Student Teacher Interviews,
you are expected to bring your diary and completed PST
preparation form to each interview and should be able to
talk about what you are doing as a learner to improve in
each subject. All PST Interviews are in La Cordelle on the
Assisi Campus.

The PST Preparation form is available in My.Padua in the
Teaching and Learning Tile and has been attached for
you as well.

J

Preparing for Parent Student Teacher Interviews
-Years 7to 12

On Tuesday April 17, the following email was sent to your son in
Years 7 to 12 outlining what they need to do in order to prepare
for PST Interviews.

-

Dear Year 7 to 12 Students

In Tuesday’s PC Assembly, | mentioned that you would
be expected to complete learning goals for Term 2 and
that those goals would form part of the Parent Student
Teacher Interview Process. Some time will be given in PC
for this.

When attending the Parent Student Teacher Interviews,
you are expected to bring your diary and completed PST
preparation form to each interview and should be able to
speak to the following:

How you are progressing in your subject and what
evidence you have based that on

Whether or not you met your Term 1 Goal for your subject
(these were set on photo day in Term 1)

What areas of reflection you identified based on Term 1
assessment and your Progress Report for your subject —
both areas of strength and areas of improvement

What your goal is for Term 2 in your subject and how you
plan to action that goal — each goal should be specific
and measurable

Where you can get support to meet your set goal —
the teacher is only one of the many places you can
get support with your learning. Others include My.Padua,
Peers, Parents, Learning Nest etc.

J




The PST Preparation form is available in My.Padua in the
Teaching and Learning Tile and has been attached for
you as well.

While you will be given some time in PC to work on
these, completion prior to attending the PST Interviews is
ultimately your responsibility.

J

Term 1 Progress Reports

The Term 1 Progress Report is designed to inform parents on
how their son has settled in the first Term. This provides a range
of information to enable parents to determine how their son is
travelling and to facilitate conversations with teachers should
there be a concern or question. Term 1 Progress Reports were
published to families via My.Padua on April 16 and 17. You son
can also access his report via his My.Padua.

Charging Student Laptops

With the increased popularity of the Learning Nest each
afternoon, the issue of laptops running out of charge is
something that we are seeing more of. Please refer to Tanya
Anderson’s article in this Bulletin for advice around charging. It
is essential that your son fully charge his device each evening
and should you have any concerns around battery life, your son
should take his laptop to our IT Helpdesk.

Printing

It is an expectation that students have access to printing
facilities at home and in most cases, bring their printed work to
school, ready to submit. While we do have printing facilities at
the College, these are limited and are designed for emergency
use or in the case of a printer running out at home.

Mr Jason Pacey

NAPLAN

On May 15th — 17th students in Years 5, 7 and 9 at Padua
College will sit the National Assessment Program — Literacy
and Numeracy (NAPLAN). These tests cover reading, writing,
language conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and
numeracy. They are designed to provide feedback on students
to schools and parents, based on comparisons with schools
throughout Australia. A detailed email has been sent to all
parents of students in Years 5, 7 and 9. Any queries regarding
NAPLAN should be referred to Mr Brendan Downes, Head of
Teaching and Learning 5-9.

Tuesday Wednesday 16 May Thursday
15 May 2018 17 May
2018 2018
Year 5 Language Reading Numeracy
Conventions = 50 minutes 50 minutes
40 minutes
Writing
40 minutes

Tuesday Wednesday 16 May Thursday
15 May 2018 17 May
2018 2018
Year 7  Language Reading Numeracy
conventions | 65 minutes (calculator and
45 minutes non-calculator)
Writing 60 minutes
40 minutes
Year 9 Language Reading Numeracy
conventions | 65 minutes (calculator and
45 minutes non-calculator)
Writing 60 minutes
40 minutes

Film and TV - Immersion day with Mary
MacK:illop

There was great anticipation building in the lead-up to the 2nd
annual Padua College Mary MacKillop Film & TV Immersion
Day. Mr Thurlow’s Year 12 Fiim & TV class hosted the young
ladies from Mary MacKillop College, Nundah, for an exciting
and intense creative media challenge - their task? Make a movie
trailer in one day. “Not that hard” you might say. That’s what
the students initially thought, but the day brought out the best in
these industrious young media practitioners. The students were
given a random movie title, and after choosing a genre and
conceiving a skeleton narrative, away they went, armed only
with camera, microphone and a lot of strategic spontaneity. It
was a real and raw taste of what life’s like on the set of a live
production shoot.

Overall, it was an awesome experience for the boys and girls
as part of this joint-college FTV venture. There was a real spirit
of camaraderie on the day among some very passionate and
driven media students.

The day couldn’t have been possible without the support from
a number of generous sponsors in the local community. Palace
Cinemas and Dendy Cinemas donated movie tickets as prizes;
Ted’s Camera House contributed camera accessories as
prizes; Ciao Gelato and Lazer Zone contributed vouchers; local
members Wayne Swan, Dr Anthony Lynham and Leanne Linard
offered generous donations towards prizes and catering on
the day. Most significantly, creative media agency SAE Qantm
donated 5 full-day workshops for the student winners in the
Best Trailer category.

Three groups emerged as winners. For Best Editing, George
Conlon, Dante Giliberti and Josh Darragh were recognised for
their trailer for the movie “Yellow”. Matt Farr and Connor
Maguire claimed honours for Best Cinematography with “215”
and Oliver Curtin-Andrews and Will Head won for Best Trailer
with “The Closer You Get”.

A selection of the best movie trailers from this year’s FTV
Immersion Day will be screened at an upcoming College
assembly.

Mr Dominic Thurlow
FTV Teacher




Padua Library

Welcome back to Term 2 and we hope that you have all had a
book-filled break.

An interesting question that has arisen in conversation with
visiting speaker, Mr Stephen Biddulph, and a number of
students and parents, is how we determine the age
appropriateness of our resources. We want our boys to love
what they read, while honouring their stage in life.

The film industry has mandated ratings for fim, television and
computer games. Since a larger, more specialised industry
than ours has already addressed these sectors, the teacher
librarians at Padua apply the same criteria to our text resources,
to the best of our ability. We use the E, G, PG, M and MAI5+
ratings for our DVD and book resources.

Key criteria for determining the suitability recommendations for
books include: the age of the main characters (and we
recommend that younger students read about characters only
two-three years older than they are); as well as a combination of
language, mature themes, violence, and horror content. Whilst
we cannot monitor every student and every book, we strive to
ensure that we put the perfect book in every boys' hands and
welcome input from students, staff and parents. Parents also
have the opportunity to sign an approval form to give their sons
access to 'older' books, should they feel their sons have the
maturity to deal with the older subject matter.

Popular topics for younger readers in 2018 include: adventure,
fantasy and humour, while our older readers are moving
towards biographies, realistic Young Adult fiction and
...romance!

Common Sense Media are great sources for finding age
appropriate titles.

https://batchofbooks.com/2018/01/trends-in-childrens-book
s-young-adult-books-2018.html

Providing access to engaging books for boys aged 10-18 is
challenging and fun, and our Teacher-Librarians and Librarians
are eager to accept the challenge of finding a book that a boy
can get lost in. Should you have any questions on how to
support your sons' reading, please contact us.

Yours in books,
Ms H and the Library Team

Digital Integrations
Online Gaming Resource for Parents

“Gaming has skyrocketed in popularity over the last years. In
fact, the video-game industry is expected to generate between
$165 and $170 bilion in revenue in 2018. Gaming has now
become a double-edged sword. There’s plenty of ways kids
(and adults alike) can enjoy video gaming safely - and it can be a
fun, educational activity for all. However, as games evolve there
are a few risks we need to be wary of...” (Brett Lee: 2018)

Below, you will find a link to the Handbook published by Brett
Lee and available through his Internet Safe Education site. The
handbook looks at some of the risks young people could be
exposed to, early warning signs and steps if you identify a
problem with your son and gaming.

https://www.internetsafeeducation.com/wp-content/uploads/2
018/03/Gaming-Handbook.pdf

My.Padua access

Beginning this term, all students will access curriculum through
the new My.Padua platform. The end of Term 1 saw the end
of Blackboard and the overlap of the two platforms. Staff have
been finalising units and assessment in readiness for this term.

Parents who are still to log in to My.Padua received an email
from the College’s IT Department last Thursday. This provides
you with your own access to your son’s calendar, notices and
soon to be released this Term, Assessment Calendar. As a
parent, you will be able to view when your son has assessment
due and the details of the assessment. This is the first step in
enabling parents to become partners in supporting their son’s
learning.

More information will be sent to parents over the coming weeks
about how to access your son’s Due Work (Assessment)
Calendar.

Parent — Student — Teacher Interview nights -
My.Padua Support

For those of you who have any questions about My.Padua,
devices or IT in general, | wil be available on both

Parent-Student-Teacher Interview nights. Please feel free to
come and ask any questions!

Mrs Tanya Anderson

2018 Sportsman’s Dinner

Bookings are now open for the 2018 Padua College
Sportsman's Dinner being held Friday, 11 May.




All details on attached image. RSVP by 30 April. Follow the
attached link to secure your seat at this annual College event:

http://www.padua.gld.edu.au/news-and-events/school-event
s-calendar/detail/34553

Dear Parents and Friends

| hope you all had a wonderful Easter and are refreshed for
another busy term with cooler and shorter days approaching.

We had such an amazing response to the Steve Biddulph
event, that this event is now sold out, and there will be over 500
people attending, thank you so much for everyone’s support
with this initiative. This event is now fast approaching, and we
will be selling drinks and have a sausage sizzle planned for
the evening, as a fundraising project for the P&F, which will
allow the P&F to allocate more money into some of the school
projects, that way assisting the school.

Please note that as a result of the Steve Biddulph event, there
will be no P&F Meeting on 8 May.

Over the holidays we have had some family assistance
opportunities, and | was once again reminded of the amazing
community we are in at Padua College — it is truly amazing, and
we really appreciate all of the support that families have given
to us in our tasks.

The Padua College P&F Facebook page has been setup and
there are already over 100 members in the group. In future we
really want to use this group for polls, getting feedback, etc, so
if you haven’t requested to be a member yet, please look up the
group and request to join. You will be asked some questions to
qualify you as a parent or friend of the College, to ensure we
have the right people in the group.

| hope you all have an amazing week and settle back into the
term peacefully.

Kind regards

Mrs Pascale Weir
P&F President

-

Join our P&F Facebook group

Our P&F now have a Facebook group which we welcome
all parents to join (Padua College Parents and Friends
Association).

https://m.facebook.com/groups/158958174777935

/

Entertainment Book 2018-2019 - Now available

Support our Padua P&F and order your copy of this year's
2018/2019 Entertainment Book.

View the flyer below for all information or contact Bronwyn
Crisp entertainmentbook@padua.gld.edu.au

To order your Entertainment Book or Digital Membership
securely online please visit the link below.

http://www.entbook.com.au/225638k

School Snapshots

Congratulations to our Greccio Readers' Cup Champions!
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Last Term we celebrated a farewell morning tea for Mrs Cheryl
Cacciola who has been our Uniform Shop Convener at Padua
College for 26 years. We wish to thank Cheryl sincerely for all
she has brought to Padua and offer her our very best wishes for
the future.

Twenty-nine students and four staff recently embarked on the
European Rugby Tour 2018. Highlights of the tour included
Giants Causeway, Carrick a Rede Rope Bridge, Easter Sunday
Mass at St Malachy's (Belfast), Belfast Black Taxi tours, a
tour of Old Trafford, along with three tough games of Rugby
played in very traditional Irish/English conditions...Wet, Boggy
and Muddy! 'Friendship through Rugby"

Congratulations to Old Boy and 2015 1st XV AIC Premiership
winner Tom O'Toole pictured here (middle) with Mr Maguire and
Mr Casey on the recent European Rugby Tour. Tom is currently
contracted with Ulster Rugby, a member of the Irish U20s
competing in the U20s World Cup and made his Guinness Pro
14 debut for Ulster recently. A great achievement! We send
Tom our best wishes.

Recently our Years 5-8 students were provided the opportunity
to hear Martin Heppel from the Resilience Project reinforce
GEM & E:

G ratitude

E mpathy

M indfulness

E motional Literacy

The students in Years 5-8 are on a journey of embedding
positive mental health strategies to support them as young men
in our modern-day world.

Padua College is very proud of Casey (Year 10) and Jack (Year
5) who both carried the Commonwealth Games Baton over the
weekend. What an amazing experience for these two young
Paduans! Congratulations!

Congratulations to the Padua Under 14 Ballymore Cup Winners
last week. Great work boys!

Two of our ISSDC Competition team members, Christo and
Brice, were recently interviewed on ABC Breakfast radio about
their future trip to the Kennedy Space Centre in USA. Great
work gents!
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A big thanks to the staff and parents for the TAS Rugby Carnival
in Armidale over the holidays.

Congratulations to Max Johnson, selected in the Volleyball
Australia 2018 AUS Pre-Youth Boys’ Squad and is currently
representing Australia in the Thailand National Junior Volleyball
Championships in Bangkok. Best wishes Max.

Congratulations to Callum Gannon who has secured a place
at this weekend's Australian Age Swimming Championships in
Sydney. Best wishes Callum!

Congratulations to Luka O'Brien on his success in applying for
a position in the YMCA Youth Parliament. Luka will be sworn
into Youth Parliament at Government House this Friday where
he will be announced as representing the electorate of Nudgee.
Well done Luka.

-

Delamore Retirement Community -
Kedron’s Best Kept Secret

Unit 14 & 15 - Two bedroom units - Priced at $355,000

Warm smiles and good friends are what makes Delamore
special; that and a terrific location rights in the heart of
the Northern suburbs. Located in the beautiful grounds
of Delamore House, Delamore Retirement Community
is a boutique retirement community for the over 65s.
The gracious Community Centre, located in Delamore
House, is the hub for meeting, dining, activities and
entertainment.

Great on-site facilities are on offer including a Chapel,
library room, exercise room and spa. There is an elegant
dining room where meals are freshly prepared for
residents. All residents are supplied with an emergency
call pendant and there is a 24-hour emergency call
service.

Discover Delamore for yourself — call 07 3357 7028 for an
inspection.

J
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